
Suggestions to Support Diverse Abilities 

INCLUSIVE TEACHING PRACTICES: COMPOSING 3D SHAPES 

 
 

 

LT Level 
 

Cognition 
 

Motor 
 

 
Sensory 

 

 
Communication 
 

 
Social Emotional 

 

Separate 

Blocks Actor: 

Foundations 

 

Introduce 
Shapes through 
songs and 
rhymes. 
Repetition and 
consistency will 
help the songs 
and Shapes 
become familiar 
to the children. 

 

Encourage 
movement by 
placing interesting 
toys just out of 
reach. This may 
be just looking 
and head 
movement by 
putting toys just 
outside of the 
child’s line of 
sight.  
 

Tap blocks on tables 
or together to help 
young children 
engage with them 
through sound. 
Alternatively, you 
may find blocks that 
make noise or light 
up.  

Use an exaggerated 
tone of voice when 
modeling and 
narrating play. “The 
ball is UNDER the 
table. I’m putting 
the red cube ON 
TOP of the blue 
cube.” 

Bring items of 
interest close to 
your face to 
engage the child 
and encourage 
joint attention. 

 

Stacker 

 

Model stacking 
two or three 
blocks at a time. 
Allow the child to 
knock over the 
tower. Repeat this 
until the child 
loses interest or 
begins to stack 
themselves.  

Large foam or 
fabric blocks may 
be able for 
children to grasp 
than smaller 
wooden or plastic 
blocks.  
 

 

Use blocks that are 
singular in color and 
do not have patterns 
for children with a 
visual impairment, so 
they are easier to 
see.  

Pay attention to 
nonverbal 
communication 
like facial 
expressions and 
body language, 
allowing the child 
to take a break if 
necessary.  

Promote a child’s 
self-esteem 
development by 
positively 
reinforcing their 
actions and 
attempts to 
engage with the 
activity. 

 

 

 

Line 
Maker 

 

 

Hand children 
one block at a 
time and have 
them add it to 
the structure so 
they can focus on 
one element to 
prevent them 
from getting 
overwhelmed.  

Some children 
may not be able 
to pick up blocks 
but can push 
them around to 
make lines. Give 
the child a large, 
flat space like a 
table or 
wheelchair tray so 
they can push the 
blocks around.  
 

Some children may 
prefer certain 
textures over others, 
like wooden blocks 
more than plastic 
ones. Be mindful of 
this a provide 
preferred materials if 
possible.  

Allow children to 
answer questions 
by pointing and 
gesturing.  
 

Ensure each 
child has 
enough blocks 
and their own 
space to be able 
to build freely 
without 
interruption 
from peers.  
 

 

Same 
Shape 

Stacker 

 

 

Provide the child 
with all the same 
size and shape of 
block and allow 
them to practice 
with those shapes 
before introducing 
new shapes.  
 

Use giant blocks 
or even cardboard 
boxes to make 
stacking and 
building a whole-
body gross motor 
activity.   

Have a designated 
block area without 
any other type of toy 
so the child can focus 
on stacking and 
building without any 
distractions.  

Introduce words 
the describe towers 
like “tall,” “fall 
down,” “balance,” 
etc. Use these 
words regularly and 
demonstrate what 
they mean visually.  
 

 Before starting 
the activity, 
discuss safe 
block behavior, 
like keeping 
blocks in our 
hands or on the 
floor.  
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Piece 
Assembler 

(3D) 

Provide the child 
with a block map- 
that is squares 
printed on a piece 
of paper that helps 
the blocks be 
placed properly 
when learning how 
to make lines and 
build.  

Use blocks with 
Velcro or 
interlocking blocks 
to help children 
build structures 
that are less likely 
to get knocked 
over.  
 
 

Allow children to 
choose if they want 
to build while sitting 
at the floor or at a 
table. Provide flexible 
seating like a yoga 
ball if available.   

Discuss the parts 
of structures like 
houses (floor, 
walls, roof) and 
regularly label 
these 
components in a 
variety of 
contexts. 

Give students time 
to explore new 
materials before 
starting the 
activity, to 
decrease 
distraction over 
their novelty. 

 
     

 

LT Level 
 

Cognition 
 

 
Motor 

 

 
Sensory 

 

 
Communication 

 

 
Social Emotional 

 

 
Picture 

Maker (3D) 

 

Allow children to 
copy from both 
models and 
pictures of 3D 
structures as one 
modality might 
make more sense 
than another.   

Give a child a tray 
or shallow bin to 
build in so that 
blocks don’t get 
knocked far away 
accidentally. 
 
 

Allow the child to 
use headphones or 
work in a quiet space 
if a busy classroom is 
too distracting.  

If a child seems 
stuck while 
building, prompt 
them to verbally 
explore what could 
come next by 
asking leading 
questions.  

Prioritize group 
activities, 
encouraging 
children to copy 
each other’s 
structures and 
work together 
while building.  

 

 

Shape 
Composer 

(3D) 
 

Include 
prompts that 
cater to the 
child’s 
interest. For 
example, if 
they like 
animals you 
may say, “let’s 
build a zoo!” 

Make sure 
children can 
comfortably 
reach the 
materials (both 
sitting and 
standing), 
without hunching 
over or standing 
on tiptoes. 

Use a dark, solid 
colored background 
for children with a 
visual impairment to 
reduce visual 
distraction.  

Give directions for 
an activity one step 
at a time, allowing 
children to 
complete one step 
before giving the 
next.  

Some children may 
get frustrated if 
their structure falls. 
Allow them to take 
breaks as 
necessary and help 
them rebuild when 
they are ready.  

 

 

Substitution 
Composer 
and Shape 
Composite 
Repeater 

(3D) 
 
 

Shape 
Composer- 

Units of 
Units (3D) 

 

 

 

Model how to 
build an arch, for 
example, and 
have the child 
copy it. Then 
encourage the 
child to repeat 
this shape and 
use it to build a 
structure.  

Give motor 
breaks if a child is 
seeming restless 
or having a hard 
time focusing on 
the task. 
 
 

Consult with the 
school’s OT for 
specific sensory 
supports as needed, 
such as a weighted 
vest or oral motor 
chewy. 
 

Ensure that the 
transition to a new 
activity has fully 
completed and 
children are 
engaged before 
giving any 
instructions. 

Prioritize small 
groups over whole 
class activities and 
have children at a 
variety of levels in 
each group if 
possible  
 

Use timers or 
other visual 
reminders so 
children know 
how much time 
they have left of 
an activity.  

Have the child 
describe their 
structure, 
encouraging the 
use of words like 
“arch” and “level.” 

Provide children 
who need extra 
support with one-
on-one instruction 
if possible or pair 
them with a peer 
who understands 
the concepts well.  
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